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DISCUSSION: The waiver application was denied by the District Director, Philadelphia,
Pennsylvania, and a subsequent appeal was dismissed by the Administrative Appeals Office
(AAO). A motion to reopen was then filed. The motion will be rejected.

In order to properly file a motion to reopen, the regulation at 8 C.F.R. § 103.5(a) provides that the
affected party or the attorney or representative of record must file the complete motion within 30
days of service of the unfavorable decision. If the decision was mailed, the motion must be filed
within 33 days. See 8 C.F.R. § 103.5a(b). The date of filing is not the date of mailing, but the
date of actual receipt. See 8 C.F.R. § 103.2(a)(7)(i). A failure to file within the period may be
excused in the discretion of the Service where it was demonstrated that the delay was reasonable
and beyond the control of the applicant or petitioner. See 8 C.F.R. § 103.5(a)(1)(i).

The record indicates that the Chief, Administrative Appeals Office issued the decision on
December 9, 2009. It is noted that the AAO properly gave notice to the petitioner that it had 30
days to file a motion to reopen.

Although counsel dated the Form I-290B January 6, 2010, it was not received by the field office
until January 15, 2010, or 37 days after the decision was issued. Furthermore, the applicant has
not demonstrated that the delay was reasonable and beyond his control. Accordingly, the motion
was untimely filed.

It is also noted that even if this motion were timely filed, it would have to be dismissed. The
regulation at 8 C.F.R. §§ 103.5(a)(1)(iii) lists the filing requirements for motions to reopen and
motions to reconsider. Section 103.5(a)(1)(iii)(C) requires that motions be "[a]ccompanied by a
statement about whether or not the validity of the unfavorable decision has been or is the subject
of any judicial proceeding." In this matter, the motion does not contain the statement required by
8 C.F.R. § 103.5(a)(1)(iii)(C). The regulation at 8 C.F.R. § 103.5(a)(4) states that a motion which
does not meet applicable requirements must be dismissed. Therefore, because the instant motion
also did not meet the applicable filing requirements listed in 8 C.F.R. § 103.5(a)(1)(iii)(C), even if
it were timely filed it would have to be dismissed.

As the motion was untimely filed, it must be rejected.

ORDER: The motion is rejected.


